
 
 
 

Cloud Kings 
Minutes from breakfast meeting held on 2/11/2023 

 
 

Bill Brueckman called the meeting to order at 10:08 AM. 
 
Secretary’s Report 

Leif read the minutes of the November meeting.   
 
Treasurer’s Report 

Brian provided the following club finance information: 
 
All 2022 expenses are paid. 
 
The club carried over an operating balance of $1385.48 from 2022. 
The balance in the operational fund is $1598.06 
 

Field Marshall Report 
 Ken Sumner had no field issues to report. 

 
Safety Officer 

Roger reported that there were no safety issues.   
 

Old Business 
 The Christmas Party was a success and was well attended. 

 
New Business 

 Club members were reminded to renew their membership. 
 Leif read the proposed changes to the club by-laws introducing social 

membership that had been previously emailed to the club members.   
o The changes were discussed and there were no objections.   
o As per club rules, these changes will be voted on in the next meeting. 

 There was a discussion of Remote ID and the Club Exclusion zone offered by the 
FAA and AMA. 
o Leif agreed to look into this and act as the contact for the club application. 

 Brian notified the club of a request that we consider adding a smooth runway 
surface such as the fabric runways that are now in use at other clubs. 
o The cost for runway fabric would be $1200 or more. 
o The grass would need to be cut very short and rolled before laying down the 

fabric. 
o Some members agreed to donate funds to help offset the cost. 
o Bill Brueckman agreed to head up a committee to work on this, with Tom 

Lauletta and John Andrew volunteering to help. 
 There was a discussion of resurrecting the newsletter, or at least publishing news 

of interest online.  Past challenges were in gathering content to publish, and 
having a newsletter editor. 

 
 



 
 
 
New Members 

 
The club approved prospective membership for 
 

 Carl Tuinstra – Carl is from Kennett Square and is Robert’s brother.  
Robert will be sponsoring him. 

 Ron Labuski – Ron retired from Boeing 5 years ago and has been starting 
to build models.  He will be sponsored by Ken Sumners. 

 
Tony Grumelli was unanimously voted in as a full member. 
 
 

 
50/50 
 Carl Tuinstra won $46 in the 50/50  
 
________________________________________________ 
   
Airplane Talk 
 

There was nothing new shown at the February meeting.   
 
 
 
 
The meeting was closed at around 11:08 AM  
 

Next Meeting - To be scheduled 
The next meeting date will be sent out later once it has been confirmed. 
 
 
 
 
Respectfully Submitted by   
 
Leif Thomson 
Secretary 


